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PUBLIC NOTICE 
CITY OF CASTLE ROCK 

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE & PUBLIC HEARING 
 

2016 Update to City of Castle Rock & Castle Rock School District #401 Park & Recreation Plan 
 

Notice is hereby provided in accordance with WAC 197-11-510 that the City of Castle Rock has 
issued a Determination of Nonsignificance (DNS) on the following: 
 
Proposal: Adoption of a planning document directing future public investment in parks & 
recreation facilities & programming 
Location:  Citywide 
Applicant:  City of Castle Rock 
 
The Responsible Official has determined that the proposal does not have a probable significant 
adverse impact on the environment. Pursuant to RCW 43.21C.030(2)(C), an environmental 
impact statement will not be required. This decision was made after the review of a completed 
environmental checklist & other information on file with the City, which is available to the 
public on request. 
 
This combined DNS & hearing notice is issued under WAC 197-11-340 & -502(6)(a). The public 
can comment on this MDNS within 14 days by writing to:  Deborah Johnson, SEPA Responsible 
Official, c/o Cowlitz-Wahkiakum Council of Governments, 207 Fourth Ave. N, Kelso, WA 98616-
4195 or djohnson@cwcog.org. Comments must be received by 5pm on January 29, 2016. The 
plan cannot be adopted until the comment deadline has expired & any other necessary permits 
are issued. Appeals of this DNS must be filed in accordance with WAC 197-11-680. 
 
The City Council will hold a public hearing on the plan’s adoption as part of its regular meeting 
scheduled to begin at 7pm on February 8, 2016, in the Council Chambers located in Senior 
Center, 222 Second Avenue SW, Castle Rock, WA.  Persons wishing to speak on this topic may 
do so at this hearing.  Testimony & environmental documentation will be considered by the 
Council as part of the plan’s adoption, tentatively scheduled for February 22, 2016.  In keeping 
with WAC 197-11-535, the Council will also consider environmental documentation.  If special 
accommodations are needed, please contact City Clerk/Treasurer Ryana Covington at 
360.274.8181 before 4pm on Friday, February 5, 2016. 


